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1. SUMMARY OF PROPOSALS 

 
1.1 To enable Members to consider the Audit Commission Annual Audit 

Letter for 2010/11 and to note the action to the recommendations.  
 

2. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

2.1 Members note the recommendations included in the Annual Audit 
Letter 2010/11  
 
 

3. KEY ISSUES 
 

 Financial Implications    
 

3.1 None as a direct result of this report. The work undertaken to Audit the 
Accounts and prepare the Annual Audit Letter is included in the 
2011/12 Audit Commission fee of £145k.  
 
 

 Legal Implications 
 

3.2  The Accounts and Audit Regulations 2011 defines the legislation that 
Authorities have to comply with in preparing their accounts. 

 
 Service / Operational Implications  

 
3.3 The Annual Audit Letter as attached at Appendix 1 summarises 

findings from the 2010/11 Audit. This considers 2 elements: 
• Audit of financial statements 
• Assessment of Value for Money arrangements. 

 
3.4 A number of conclusions have been made by the Commission in 

relation to these elements. These include: 
• The Council manages risk effectively  
• The Council produces a realistic medium term financial plan  
• The savings from shared services have been delivered 
• the Council has a clear plan of addressing financial 

pressures with the shared service and transformation plans 
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• there were no significant weaknesses in internal control 
• the Council needs to review the arrangements for charging 

staff time to capital schemes 
 

3.5  There were 2 errors that were identified but not deemed as material but    
           were reported to members: 
 

• Accounting treatment of the lease to Aldi for change of land 
use  

• Charging of staff time to capital projects  
 

 
3.6    There were 3 recommendations made by the Commission in the Audit 

Letter. As members are aware the Council is undertaking a 
transformation in all services to realise efficiencies whilst improving 
customer service. The recommendations reflect the need to identify 
savings and to monitor performances, both which form part of regular 
reports to Members. In addition it was recommended that the risks and 
progress on the town centre developments should be closely 
monitored. This is undertaken by the Town Centre Steering Group and 
the officer Asset Management Group. 

 
3.7 Officers will continue to work with the Audit Commission to ensure the 

Councils accounts and financial management arrangements will deliver 
compliant and informative accounts and policies in the future.  
 

 Customer / Equalities and Diversity Implications  
 

3.8 None as a direct result of this report 
 

4. RISK MANAGEMENT    
 

4.1 The Financial Services risk register includes the preparation of the 
accounts and the controls in place to ensure the accounts are treated 
in compliance with accounting standards. 

 
5. APPENDICES 

 
  Appendix 1 – Audit Commission Annual Audit Letter 2010/2011 
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